
NACUSA	SF	Minutes	of	Members	Meeting	
December	5,	2017	

	
Meeting	was	held	at	the	home	of	Karl	Schmidt	

Member	present	were:		
Karl	Schmidt,	John	Beeman,	Nancy	Bloomer	Deussen,	Sondra	Clark,	
Anne	Baldwin	
	
Minutes	were	read	by	Secretary	NBD	and	approved	
	
Treasurer	
Our	revenue	for	ticket	sales	for	two	concerts	was	$282.00	
We	discussed	sending	out	a	donation	letter	by	the	end	of	the	year.	
We	need	to	pay	Herb	for	web	page	as	he	has	been	paying	for	it	himself.	
Will	also	need	someone	eventually	to	take	over	web	page	as	Herb	is	
moving	to	Texas	and	it	will	be	more	difficult	for	him	to	handle	it	there.	
Our	bank	balance	is:	$6,609.53	
Estimated	cash	at	end	of	year:	$5,366.53	
	
CPE	Concert	
We	were	generally	pleased	with	CPE	concert	but	there	was	one	question	
about	the	diction	of	our	soprano	singer.	Of	course	we	always	would	like	
more	people	to	attend.	
	
Promotion	and	Publicity	
John	needs	help	with	publicity	as	his	load	has	been	too	large.		
Deon	Price	offered	for	us	to	have	at	concert	at	the	Presidio.	Nancy	will	
follow	up	on	this.	
Nancy	will	post	NACUSA	concerts	on	her	Facebook	page	and	also	on	
CMMC	page.	
Karl	offered	to	do	posters	and	cards	to	relieve	John.	
We	need	one	publicity	person	to	do	most	of	the	work.		
	
Composers	and	Friends	1	will	be	on	Sunday	Feb	11	at	3:00	PM	at	Good	
Shepherds	Church	in	Belmont		
	
Composers	and	Friends	2	will	be	on	Saturday,	April	7	at	8:00	PM	at	
Foothills	Presbyterian	Church	in	San	Jose.	
	



	
Submission	Deadlines:	
Composers	and	Friends	1-December	30,	2017	
Composers	and	Friends	2-Feb	15,	2018	
	
Spring	2018	Concert	
“Serenade”-a	small	group	from	Master	Chorale	conducted	by	Bryan	
Baker	will	be	our	performing	ensemble.	Their	price	$2,700	
Score	call	to	be	announced.	John	will	discuss	maximum	length	of	choral	
works	with	Baker	and	if	they	want	to	be	part	or	all	of	the	judging	
process.	
	
Membership	
	
Nancy	will	follow	up	on	Fred	Palmer	and	Deon	Price	who	want	to	join	
our	chapter.	We	agreed	to	follow	up	on	list	of	professors	from	music	
departments	to	invite	them	to	our	concerts	and	give	them	free	
admission.	
	
Meeting	was	adjourned.	
	
Submitted	by	Nancy	Bloomer	Deussen,	Secretary	
	
	


